Theatre

Letter to Parents & Syllabus

Dear Parent or Guardian,

I want to take this opportunity to introduce myself and express my excitement about working with your child this year.  I love teaching theatre because it is an art for which I care deeply.  It is my hope to share my passion for theatre with a new generation.  I believe students can grow and develop by examining topics covered in class.  The main goal of my class is to instill an appreciation for the art of theatre. 
Please read the syllabus below and sign the detachable portion of this note in order to indicate your understanding and support of the classroom system. Students should return this portion to me.
Also note that if you ever have questions, comments or concerns, please feel free to contact me through email at wintont@rcschools.net  .  I am also available for phone calls and meetings (by appointment please) each day before and after school.  To schedule a meeting, you may contact me via email.

Thank you for your time.  I look forward to a fun and exciting year!

Sincerely,

Tara Winton

Theatre and Drama Teacher

Detachable portion to be completed and returned to the teacher:
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Please read the attached syllabus and then sign below to indicate your understanding and support of the classroom system.

________________________________        ______________________________

Student Signature



     Parent/Guardian Signature

Please print the information below.
Parent Email: ____________________________________________________________
Parent Phone Number:  ____________________________________________________
Syllabus
Theatre with Mrs. Winton:
Achieving our classroom goal (outlined below) will require the cooperation of parents/guardians, students and teachers.

Classroom Goal:

I have been involved in and enjoying theatre my entire life and it is my life purpose to share my passion for the arts with a new generation.  My objective is to instill a thorough knowledge of theatre curriculum while promoting self-worth and life skills. My classroom is an environment that encourages values such as self-confidence, responsibility, critical thinking, problem solving, team work, and much more.  The goal of this year is to fill students with an appreciation for the arts and an understanding of how the arts impact our daily lives, our community and our world. In order to achieve this goal, we will need supplies, organization and procedures.  These are outlined below.
Necessary Supplies:

The only required supply are a one inch three ring binder and 3 dividers.  You can find these for a dollar at most stores.  If there is any difficulty obtaining this supply, students may see me outside of class time to obtain used supplies in good condition.  They are free of charge while supplies last.

Wish List:

In this class we will be doing several projects, some of which will require supplies.  If you have any old magazines, spare fabric pieces, ribbon, etc.  I would definitely be able to use them in the classroom.  General classroom supplies that would be helpful include: tissue, germ-x, paper towels, Clorox wipes, markers, crayons, pencils and construction paper.  I greatly appreciate your help.

Class Guidelines and Expectations:

All Central Magnet School rules will apply in my classroom as well as the expectations listed below.  These expectations have been discussed in detail with every class.

· Be on time
· Be prepared

· Be respectful
· Be ontask
· Have a positive attitude
Consequences:
All disciplinary steps will be documented. 

1) Verbal Warning

2) Loss of points on daily grade
3) Contact parents

4) Referral to the office
Policies:
Bell work is completed daily and will be checked periodically.  Students will receive a grade for each bellwork assignment.
Absences are inevitable and students with an excused absence may make up missed work for full credit.  Make-up work will be addressed right before or right after class.  

Theatrical Experiences will be a part of your student’s grade.  They will be required to read plays as well as attend productions.  There is a posting in my room and online of the local theatre offerings in Middle TN.  However, it is up to you as a parent to decide what your child will watch.  Please research the shows your child will be attending.  All plays that they will read for assignments outside of class will be personally chosen by you and your student. 
Grades:
Students will be graded on a total point system. 
Theatrical Productions:

We will be working on several productions this year both in and out of the classroom and any assistance parents can provide would be greatly appreciated.  If you have any special talents such as painting, sewing, set construction, publicity, etc. please send me an email.  Any and all assistance is welcomed.

